
Coverage Gap Subsidy Benefit Notice to 2016 Ineligible Members (Cigna Advantage) 

Q:  Why did I receive this letter if I’m not eligible for the program? 

A:  Because this is a new coverage gap benefit and we felt it was only fair to reach out to all active 

SPDAP members.  This new coverage gap benefit may also be available to you in the future, as the 

CIGNA Advantage Plans will not have the current 2016 gap subsidy benefit in-place after 12/31/2016. 

Q: I am with Cigna and it says I am not qualified for this benefit because my coverage gap benefit was 

richer then this benefit. I was in the coverage gap/donut hole, how much did you pay for me? 

A: The prescription costs during the coverage gap or “doughnut hole” were a 5% co-insurance on the 

total prescription cost. The remaining costs of your prescriptions were covered by any supplemental 

coverage offered by your plan, any applicable Federal Drug Discount, with the remainder being paid by 

SPDAP. The most the new coverage gap benefit will pay is $600.00. 

 


